

Mr. George Junior Fisher

February 5, 1936 - January 7, 2019

Kannapolis It is with great sadness that the family of Mr. George Junior Fisher, 82, of Kannapolis, announces his passing Monday, January 7, 2019, at Tucker Hospice House. A memorial service will be held at 3 p.m., Saturday, January 19th at Friendship Freewill Baptist Church. The family will receive friends from 2 to 3 prior to the service. George was born February 5, 1936, in Kannapolis, to the late James Edward Fisher and Ella Fesperman Fisher. He retired as a supervisor for Fieldcrest Cannon of 40 years. He loved spending time with his family! He also enjoyed lawn work and gardening. George is survived by his loving wife, Faye Paige Fisher; son, Roger Fisher; daughter, Tammy Wampler (Dan); grandchildren, Amanda Dancy (Clint), Jason Whitaker (Brittaney), Nicole Bradley, Jared Fisher; great grandchildren, Maddie, Chloe, Landyn, Bryce, Brock, Jayden, Gavin, and Harper. In lieu of flowers, memorials may be made to Friendship Freewill Baptist Church, 509 W 22nd St, Kannapolis, NC 28081. Boone-Carroll Funeral Home Inc. of Cleveland, NC is serving the Fisher family. Online condolences may be made at boone-carrollfh.com

Events

JAN	Memorial Service	03:00PM
19		

Friendship Freewill Baptist Church 509 W. 22nd Street, Kannapolis, NC, US, 28081

Comments



To the whole Fisher family, I am so sorry to hear about George. I have not been by to see George and Faye in several years which is my loss. I spent many hours during my teens with Roger and his family, even worked for George for a short time. All my love.

Dean Keever

Dean Keever - January 17, 2019 at 05:34 PM



Uncle George is one of the kindest man I know. He was a hard worker and was one of a kind. He loved his family dearly and I know he will be greatly missed. He was my Daddy's Brother and my Uncle which I look forward to the day I will see you again.

To the family: I pray God will give you grace to get through the day's ahead. You are not alone, God is with you each step you take.

Linda Fisher Cline

Linda Cline - January 18, 2019 at 05:04 PM



On behalf of Myself and a Lot of friends who don't have a computer we send our condolences to the family. We worked for and with George for Many years in the Mill. He was a very kind hearted Man. We thoroughly enjoyed working for him. When he asked you to do something different for him you just couldn't turn him down. Although we hadn't seen him in years he'll always be remembered. We all know how hard it is to say good bye to a loved one. We'll all be praying for God to give you the strength to get through this hard time. Cindy Wilkerson Eckrote

Cindy Wilkerson Eckrote - January 19, 2019 at 09:07 AM